Selectmen's Minutes, Meeting Monday, Aug. 3, 198l

Selectmen met at 7:15, meeting came to order at 7:30

Present: Paul Mercier, Chairman, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Jane Miller was sworn in as a member of the Library Trustees.

K. Ring explained the problem with the deed to Alolph Bares land.
A new one will be locked into with Lloyd Henderson. Deed was not
properly recorded.. It must go through the Planning Board.

Hank Cutter will be given the ok to top off the o0il at the end of
August when the prices will hopefully be at their lowest.

The estimate on the North Branch station in the amount of $12,901.30
will be accepted. Lloyd will sign and seal the estimate.

It was decided that the $10,000 + that is in the general account
in Hillsboro will be moved to a possible C.D. Secretary will call
the bank and find out particulars tomorrow. and a decision will be
made next week.

John Young of Congreve Road was in to speak about the problem he has
while exiting his property. He can not see on coming cars and
risks an accident each time he leaves his property. He is on a town
6 road. Mr. Young had been in about the problem a few vears ago

and no action was taken. At first a conveX mirror was thought to be
a possible solution, but not a total solution since it would be
removed in time by mischif makers not aware of the serious problem.
Mr. Young is willing to supply gravel if the town will pay for the
culvit to help clear the land to make visibility better. but the
road still would not be maintained by the town. It was decided that
Mr. Young will submit a warrent for next year reguesting the town to
maintain the road. In the meantime, George Cole will be spocken to
and see what can be done to help out.

Charles Rabbideau was in with the tenative bid on repairs on the
North Branch fire station in the amount of $35,000. He was told
of the deed problem and also told no go on the estimate submitted.
The repair jok will go out for bids. Charles mention the fire
department has an addittional §$1,000 and a possible 3 or 400

more he can count on. With the property now in the Antrim fire
department, when the fire trucks park at North Branch they are in
effect, parking on the State road.

Charles was asked by Kit Ring if he had received all of Mr. Elia's
fire equipment including his badge as Mr. Elia told her. He said
everything but the badge was returned to him, never the badge.

Brian Brown was in and discussed the works week and one bill for
repair on the cruiser.

Brian reminded secretary that Chris Joseph's increas will be due
in next weeks pay check.

It was decided by the three selectmen that Mrs Ashford is to



have her own hook up for the sewer and not have to get any iein

from Mr. Hiland. '.George Cole will be called in regards to this
in the morning.

Mrs. Ashford owns the driveway and up to the fire hydrant.

Pete Martel was in to speak to Paul Mercier about the trip ;to see
the USS Antrim. All material will be mailed to the ship tomorrow.



